

# North Kyme Parish Council

## Minutes

Date: Wednesday 9 <sup>th</sup> February 2017	Venue: North Kyme Village Hall	Time: 7.30 p.m.
---	--------------------------------	-----------------

Present: Cllr G Pout (Chairman)	Cllr A Yeomans	Cllr T Handley
Cllr G Panton (Vice Chair)	Cllr G Everard	Cllr P Sanderson

In attendance: K Handley (Clerk)  
District Councillor Ogden  
District Councillor Matthan

Parishioners: 0

**109/02/17 Apologies** Cllr J Dring

**110/02/17 Chairman's Opening address:**

The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting.

**111/02/17 Minutes**

The notes were accepted as a true and accurate record and proposed by Cllr G Everard and seconded by Cllr T Handley

**112/02/17 Declarations of Interest**

Cllr P Sanderson declared an interest in agenda point 5 Driving Academy

**113/02/17 Feedback on action points**

- **Play equipment** -the Chairman informed the meeting that he had put together a Lottery bid for £8,500. He would email a copy of the bid to the advisory group. Other grants can still be applied for.
- **Insurance regarding picnic area**- the clerk reported that two benches and two picnic tables had been ordered from Pinewood Furniture. **Action:** Cllr P Sanderson will liaise with Pinewood regarding the siting of the furniture.
- **Adoption of phone box**- clerk reported that NKDC had been informed of the Parish Council's wish to adopt the phone box.
- **Driving Academy**- Cllr T Handley informed the meeting that he had no further contact from LCC. Cllr Sanderson had been in contact and had registered some interest. LCC were considering the next use of the site.
- **Precept**- the clerk informed the Council that the precept will be £6,664.96 with the grant from NKDC totalling £50.03. This is reduced from last year.

**114/02/17 Planning application**

Planning appeal by SJ Padley Farms Ltd Proposed Storage Site at Main Street North Kyme. This was discussed by the Council and after considering the points of all Councillors it was agreed to continue to object to the proposed storage site. Three Councillors objected to the planning proposal, two abstained and one was for the planning application.

**Action:** the clerk was asked to respond to planning outlining the continued objection to the proposal.

**115/02/17 Financial report**

The clerk informed the meeting that the balance of the Lloyds account was £1915.89 after £1,000 set aside for play equipment.

No cheques presented to be signed.

The clerk also informed the meeting that the VAT reclaim had been received for £744.46. The clerk was asked to place this on the agenda for the next meeting.

Cllr Panton also gave the clerk donations from the Fashion show for £32, the Halloween Party £27 and a contribution from Di Goddard's funeral of £288.

## North Kyme Parish Council

### **116/02/17 Repair of bench on Vacherie Lane**

Cllr G Everard has volunteered to repair the bench on Vacherie Lane and it was proposed by Cllr T Handley that £100 should be enough to cover the cost of repair. This was seconded by Cllr A Yeomans. The Chairman thanked Cllr Everard for taking on this task.

### **117/02/17 Highway issues-requested by Cllr T Handley**

Cllr T Handley voiced his concern over the state of Church Lane and the verge outside Mr J Mapelthorpe's farm. The Chairman seconded these concerns as he had already approached the contractor, Mr C Midgely and asked him to clean the road. There are also concerns over parking on the corner of Church Lane which are causing issues with traffic.

**Action:** the clerk was asked to write to Mr Midgely and the owner of the pub, Mr Andrew Mitchell to voice the Parish Council concerns and for them to address the issue.

A letter also will be sent to Mr Mapelthorpe asking him to address the issue of the verge.

### **118/02/17 Cluster meeting**

After discussion, a date of Monday 20<sup>th</sup> March at 7.00 p.m. was agreed. Action: Clerk to circulate date and ask for agenda items.

### **119/02/17 Clerk's correspondence**

The clerk circulated a letter she had received regarding grass cutting responsibilities from NKDC.

### **120/02/17 Issues arising from the public forum**

- The clerk informed the meeting that the street lights would be fixed but no time scale given by NKDC.
- Cllr Panton reported that the Chevron sign on the corner of Main Street and Ferry Lane was down. The clerk reported that NKDC were aware.
- The Chairman reported that the SID was up and running in Billingham.
- The Chairman also reported that he had received a complaint from a Parishioner about the state of Vacherie Lane.
- The Chairman asked the Vice Chair to Chair the next two meetings.

### **121/02/17 Date and time of next meeting**

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 8<sup>th</sup> March 2107 at 7.30 p.m.

### **122/02/17 Close of meeting**

The meeting was closed at 8.50 p.m.

## **Public Forum**

**No members of the public present.**